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17 March 2015
City of Melbourne 
Council House 2
240 Little Collins Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000
Attn: Ms Veronica Furnier-Tosco 
Dear Veronica,
Queen Victoria Market Environmental 
Wind Considerations
We have reviewed the Wind Impact Mitigation Section of the Queen Victoria Market Renewal: Precinct Built Form Controls document and can comment as follows:
The draft text of the document covers the key points of the wind mitigation and the reference to the Capital City Zone – Southbank assumes the definitions of the wind comfort criteria (probability of occurrence, etc) will be brought into the QVM document. The following text could be added:
‘The architect/developer of sites within the QVM masterplan precinct is encouraged to seek advice from wind consultants early in the design phase to assist with the mitigation of built form wind impacts’
Our concern would be the requirement for the QM and streetscapes immediately surround the development to achieve the criterion for long term stationary activities (Figure 4 in the document). This requirement would be expected to significantly limit/prohibit the construction of taller buildings as many of the corners of the existing buildings and some streets would be expected to be above the criteria for stationary activities. The imposed long term stationary criteria would require the developer to make the wind conditions better than the existing conditions, which would be difficult. Our suggestion for the surrounding streetscapes would be to as a minimum achieve the criterion for walking comfort at the corners of the buildings and along low priority pedestrian streets, the short term stationary criterion in front (away from corners) of activated frontages, and the long term stationary criterion in any areas designated for outdoor retail or important pedestrian recreation spaces.
The designation of the entire QVM space with the long term stationary criterion would also be difficult to achieve. Instead, the short term stationary criterion would be a realistic goal with important recreational areas within the QVM required to achieve the criterion for long term stationary activities. Perhaps the required criterion along the main thoroughfares through the QVM where there is no significant stationary recreational spaces may be relaxed to be well within the criterion for walking comfort.
As discussed at the meeting, the development of tall buildings should be limited to the east and south sides of the QVM, so they are located downstream for the prevailing wind directions.
Yours sincerely,

M. Eaddy
MEL Consultants Pty Ltd
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